TOWN OF MARSHAN

DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

Reply To:
19980 Nicolai Ave. E.
Hastings, Minnesota 55033

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING
The October 20, 2015 meeting of the Marshan Town Board was called to order by Chairman Jerry Bauer
at 8:00 P.M. Others present were Jim Wollmering, John Maher and Marge Snyder. Absent - Gloria Pinke.
Minutes of the September 15, 2015 Town Board meeting were read. Motion by Wollmering and
seconded by Bauer to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.
Minutes of the October 6, 2015 Planning Commission meeting were read. Motion by Wollmering and
seconded by Bauer to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business:
There was none

New Business:

Julie Strommen of 13567 195 Street E appeared to obtain a permit to move an existing garage onto
their property. The garage is 15°x 20°. They have 5 acres and the garage would be used for storage. They are
able to meet all setbacks. Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Bauer to approve the permit. Motion carried
unanimously.

Mrs. Vivian Walker appeared asking to be allowed to do facials in her home for family and friends.
Motion by Bauer and seconded by Wollmering to allow this without a permit as she has no employees and no
signage. This would be basically for personal use. Mrs. Walker has retired from this business. Motion carried
unanimously.

Mr. Dan Carlson of 20335 Lillihei Ave. appeared asking for a permit to build an addition to their
existing shed. The addition would be 40’x 50’ onto the existing shed of 36’x 50°. Mr. Carlson has 10 acres and
is able to meet all setbacks. This addition would be for personal storage. Motion by Wollmering and seconded
by Bauer to approve. Motion carried unanimously.

John Liefeld appeared for Mark and Laurie Beskau of 16525 Jorgen Ave. for a permit to remove an
existing deck and build a 14’x 17’ foot addition on their home. They meet all setbacks. Motion by Wollmering
and seconded by Bauer to approve. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Bauer to approve the liquor license for Bellwood Oaks Golf
Course, Little Log House Properties and Hidden Greens Golf Course Inc. for the upcoming year. Motion carried
unanimously.

Discussion was held that Marshan Township would be willing to pay $3000-$5000 to hire Dean
Johnson, the planner to update the Compressive Plan which is due in 2018. Motion by Wollmering and
seconded by Bauer to approve spending the $3000-$5000.00 to do this. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Bauer and seconded by Wollmering to approve the treasurers report as read and printed.
Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Bauer to adjourn the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 10:30p.m.

Submitted by:



Marge Snyder
Marshan Township, Clerk



